GENERAL MEETING – October 18, 2000

The September meeting was called to order at the Mission Valley Holiday Inn. Jim Nowlan got up and spoke a few words in honor of Vance Breshears's 40+-year career in Surveying at Caltrans. Jim tested Vance on antiquated items from his 30-year-old Caltrans Survey manual, but Vance had the answer every time. CLSA president Mike Butcher got up and presented Vance a plaque in recognition of his efforts to further the Surveying profession. Vance thanked Mike and spoke a few words. Vance indicated that one of the things he likes about the Surveying Profession is that it is a people business and that he has enjoyed the people he has worked with and met over his 40+ years in the business. Vice President Scott Hurst took the podium and thanked Vance for running a free LS review class for about eight years. Vance started these classes to help his own people get licensed then opened the courses to local Surveyors. Many locally licensed Surveyors owe a debt of gratitude to Vance and the Surveyors at Caltrans for the time they put in to helping Surveyors study for the exam.

Scott next introduced Eric Bauer from WINDATA 2000. Eric demonstrated his scanned assessor's mapping software and how it can benefit businesses.

Arnie was still on a plane, so Scott briefly covered a business meeting. Chapter CLSA mugs are available for purchase.

There are some seminars coming up including an ACSM "Surveying in the Courtroom" fall seminar and our own "mini-seminar" series. Due to the late hour we dispensed with the **committee reports** and adjourned for the evening.

Respectfully Submitted,

Steven J. Martin

2000 Secretary

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

November 1, 2000

Attending: Scott, Allan, Steve, Dave, Jim, Armand,

and Jack Roth

President's Report

No report. Scott called the meeting, at Giovanni's Pizza, to order.

Vice President's Report

The next meeting will be November 15th at Acapulco's restaurant in Mira Mesa. The speaker will be a representative from the Center City Development Corporation. We are still exploring options for the December meeting, more to come.

Treasurer's Report

No report.

Membership Committee (Chair: Greg Hopkins)

No report.

Education Committee (Chair: Paul Nasland)

The Chapter will be sending a representative, probably Arnie, to the Cal-Poly Pamona conference to award \$750 for the Curtis Brown scholarship.

Legislative Committee (Chair: ???????)

No report.

Chapter Representatives

Jim, Armand & Jas will be attending the Nov. 4 Board of Directors meeting in San Francisco.

Public Relations Committee (Chair needed)

Rosters will be available soon. Please see notice on Page 3.

JPPC

No report.

GIS Committee (Chair needed)

Web Site Committee (Chair: Armand Marois)

Armand suggested that we invite Louanna to our next meeting. A free dinner is the least we can do for all of the time she has put into designing our site. There was also some discussion on checking into maintaining an archive of past newsletters on the web site.

Respectfully Submitted,

Steven J. Martin 2000 Secretary



Copyright 2003 all images and content.